
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 2, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman      Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations 
  
  
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Genoa Harmony Fire Engine Project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to 
receive funding for this project is the Genoa Harmony Fire Department. The funding would replace the 
Genoa Harmony Fire Department’s current fire engine, which is over 30 years old. Replacing their 
current truck would satisfy our community needs, making it a first-out truck for fires, as well as 
increasing safety for firefighters and the community. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 
Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).   
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
         
 
 
 
Derrick Van Orden       
Member of Congress 
 


